

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

November 16, 2015

Melanie Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 463 – American Tower Corporation and New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC – Application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Telecommunications Facility Located at 351A Boston Post Road, East Lyme, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

This letter is in response to your November 13, 2015 memorandum, regarding my client's interest in the Docket No. 463 telecommunications facility. The proposed American Tower Corporation ("ATC") wireless facility at 351A Boston Post Road would provide the Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") network with the ability to provide improved wireless service in southeast Connecticut. That need, however, is not currently a priority in Cellco's 2016 build program budget. As such, Cellco will not intervene in the Docket No. 463 proceeding.

If Cellco was interested in sharing the proposed ATC facility today, it would seek to install antennas at a height of approximately 170 feet above ground level. The tower height that Cellco ultimately selects, however, will depend on a number of factors including, but not limited to, the state of network operations in the East Lyme area and the development of other surrounding sites in the future.

Robinson+Cole

Melanie A. Bachman November 16, 2015 Page 2

Please let me know if you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Copy to:

Anthony Befera Ray Luke Paradis Christopher B. Fisher, Esq. Michele Briggs Matthew Russell